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challenges I will face as a year progresses and I am undertaking new projects that I only know about a few weeks prior.  I 
do much of my CPD according to the professional challenges that I face currently or can expect to face in the coming 
weeks, and not well in advance. 
 
Therefore I think flexibility in the 'reviewing performance' and 'measuring outcomes' categories is important -- they seem 
to be relatively easy to fulfil when one is working long term in a standard Australian clinical setting, and perhaps not too 
difficult to fulfil in a standard Australian public health and/or management setting, but very challenging for doctors like me 
who work in non-standard and even non-clinical settings in Australia and overseas.  I suggest that everyone should be 
required to participate in a minimum number of hours of education activities, and but 'reviewing performance' or 
'measuring outcome' activities should have a lower minimum, even down to zero. 
 
I believe that having to write a compulsory CPD plan is not helpful, but having a CPD plan should be optional. 
 
Finally, my other major suggestion is that those who are registered as dual specialists, as I am, should only be required to 
fulfil the CPD requriements of one College, provided there are elements of both specialties.  For me, fulfilling the revised 
CPD requirements of AFPHM has been enough of a headache this past year, such that I am really not looking forward to 
having to fulfil the revised CPD requirements of ACRRM as well. 
 
I am sure I'm not the only Austalian doctor who practises in a non-traditional setting, so I imagine that my concerns would 
be shared by many others. 
 
Thank you for considering my submission. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 




